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The People Who Know Their God
Sermon Notes – June 24, 2018 
 
 

“…But the people who know their God will firmly resist 
him.”  Dan. 11:32 

The people who know their God…

•___________________ evil

•__________________ on God.

•___________________ faithful. 

The Bible in a Year

Daily Reading Schedule (Chronological Order)
 Monday 25 1 Kings 15:1-24; 2 Chron. 13-16
 Tuesday 26  1 Kings 15:25-34, 16:1-34, 

                           2 Chron. 17
 Wednesday 27  1 Kings 17-19
 Thursday 28  I Kings 20-21

 Friday 29      1 Kings 22:2; 2 Chron. 18
 Saturday 30  2 Chron. 19-23
 Sunday 01    Obadiah; Psalm 82-83
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Keith Whitehead 
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We are so glad that you 
are here today for this last 
Sunday morning assembly 
of the month of June. I know 
that this is a busy time for 
trips and vacations. Our 
prayers are with members 
who are traveling this 
summer. At the same time 
we are grateful for the 
presence of guests who 
have traveled to Springdale 
and are with us today.

We hear so much these 
days about being “heart-
healthy”. We are encouraged 
to exercise, watch our diets, 
get routine check-ups, etc.  
But when Scripture talks 
about the heart seldom is it 
in reference to the physical 
organ that pumps our blood. 
In a text that we’ll look at 
this evening during the 6pm 
service the Hebrew writer 
emphasizes guarding our 

hearts spiritually. He says 
“do not harden your hearts” 
(v.8), “their hearts are always 
going astray” (v.10), and “See 
to it that none of you has a 
sinful, unbelieving heart” 
(v.12). He wanted to convey 
to his readers the absolute 
necessity of protecting 
their hearts at all costs.

In Proverbs we find these 
words: “Above all else, 
guard your heart, for it is 
the wellspring of life.” A 
wellspring is defined as an 
original and bountiful source 
of something. Our heart is 
the source of a well-lived 
life. We often speak well of 
people when we say things 
like “He has such a kind 
heart” or “She is so warm-
hearted”. We recognize the 
value of people who have 
kept their hearts pure!

This is one of the reasons 
why our times of assembly 
are so very important. We 
are about to do a “heart-
check”. We are able to test 
the condition of our hearts 
as we draw near to God in 
worship and as we edify and 
encourage one another. Let’s 
leave here today with hearts 
that have been strengthened. 

		  Keith Kilmer

Sunday, 
June 24, 2018
Order of Worship

528
I Know That My 
Redeemer LIves
Call to Worship
Keith Kilmer
Prayer
587
Sing and Be Happy
589
Leaning On the 
Everlasting Arms

scripture reading
Chase Bowman 
Psalm 27:7-14
544
Without Him
533
I Am a Sheep
Communion Comments
Jason Clark
Communion 
Offering

694
Servant Song
578
We Will Glorify
Sermon
The People Who Know Their 
God (Daniel 11)  
Keith Kilmer
934
Softly and Tenderly
Family Updates
Bruce Engelmann
screen
Listen To Our Hearts
Closing Prayer
Creed Tumlinson
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Administrative 
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Kenda Haskins
Administrative Assistant
kenda@racoc.net

Denise Pless
Administrative Assistant/
Accounting Assistant
denise@racoc.net REGULAR WEEKLY MINISTRIES

Life Group - Sundays at different times 
Granddad’s Devo - Tuesdays at 10:00 am in Room R5 
Ladies Bible Class - Dismissed for summer 
The Christian and Grief - New session in the fall 
Single & Parenting Class - New session starts Sept 5 
DC4K - New session starts Sept 9 
DivorceCare -Sundays at 4:00 pm  
Financial Peace - New session starts Sept 5 
Celebrate Recovery - Thursdays at 6:30 pm (Meal at 6:00 pm) 

Tithe.ly Giving Option:
Go directly to RACOC’s quick link:  
https://tithe.ly/give?c=77262

Guard your Heart! 
How to be “heart-healthy” spiritually

For the Record
420  Sunday Morning 

207  Sunday Classes

 75   Sunday Evening

NC     Life Groups

190  Wednesday Evening



Our

Prayer List

Continue to

Remember
Lucy Allen
Bonnie Cherry
Beth Clem
Cecil Cook
Carmen Curlee
Tina Duffek
Sharon Fleck
Carl Gilliam
Harold Gooden
Lee Pense
Robyn Wike
Speedy Williams

Those

Battling Cancer
Mary Allen
Charlie Brown
Charlene Howell
Freida Hughes
Peggy Huckeba
Robert Kernes
Seth Mohorn
Dick Pate
Edna Porter
Al Simpson
Salina Wilson

Those

Shut In
Cecil Cook
Dee Dearman
Cleo Drevs
Don & Marie Edwards
Hazel Fletcher
Glenda Garrison
Donna Gaston
Dan Hash
Carolyn Howard
Don McClane
James Price
Verna Tacket
Linda Taggert
Elsie White

Family Time
Sunday 
	 9:30 am	 Bible Study  
	10:30 am 	Worship 
	 6:00 pm 	Worship

wednesday 
	 7:00 pm 	Bible Study

Those With Ongoing

Health Issues
Lyman Ferguson
Scott Phillips
Rebecca Reichlein

Adult Education

Adult Bible Classes 
Sunday Morning Adult Classes:  
Adult Classes  - Book of Hebrews Names will be printed on this 

list for up to 4 weeks at a time 
unless further updates are 
received in the church office. 

Wanda Coffey, valve 
replacement, mother of Kathy 
Mayhew 
David and Margaret Cooke, 
parents of David Cooke 
Janet Elkins, cancer, 
daughter of Pat Elkins
Jenny Evans, knee surgery, 
sister of Brenda Waugh 
Cliff Fitzgerald, hip surgery, 
Brother of Harry Fitzgerald 
Paula Gensicke, hip fracture, 
sister-in-law of Brenda Waugh 
James Harrison, stroke before 
surgery, brother of Lester 
Harrison 
Paul John, advanced cancer, 
brother of Nancy Gooden 
Grace Jones, inoperable cancer, 
sister-in-law of Barbara Jones 
Roger Kernes, cancer, father of 
Robert Kernes 
Debbie Langstaff, cancer, 
cousin of Beth Pettay 
Theresa Long, Liver Cancer, 
Niece of Sarah Toon 
Jimmy McIntosh, son of 
Wilma McIntosh 
Michael Pate, lung cancer 
Son of Dick and Shirley Pate 
Don Pipkin, prostate cancer, 
father of Eric Pipkin and Sherrie 
Hankins 
Charlotte Phillips, possible 
stroke, mother of Kim Kegley 
Louise Scott, stroke, mother of 
Sally Baskin 
Anita Sturtz, COPD, friend of 
Danenhauer’s 
Ken Teagle, skiing accident 
Pam Thrower, cancer, daughter 
of Dorothy Sisemore 

Fundraiser

GVBC Golf Tournament
On the bulletin board, there are two flyers with information 
about the August 11 Green Valley Bible Camp 24th Annual 
Golf Tournament.  The tournament is a beneficial fund-
raising event for GVBC.  Besides participating as a 4-person 
team, you can sponsor a hole or give gifts for a silent auction.  
Please read the flyers and consider how you can help.   

Pictures

Pictures for Directory
If you are a new member or if your picture is outdated, 
Darren Haskins will be available today in the teen room 
following morning services to take pictures for the online 
directory and picture board.  

Family 

Illness and Recovery 
Edna Porter’s results from the bone marrow testing done 
recently revealed the leukemia to be agressive.  The decision 
was made to discontinue chemotherapy.  
Darren Jones underwent surgery at WRMC this past 
Thursday to remove lymph nodes and was found to have 
cancer in both sides of his neck.   
Robert Waddill underwent testing this past Thursday 
revealing a mass in his stomach.  Cancer is suspected, but not 
diagnosed.  He will keep his appointment for June 26 at The 
Cancer Center of America.  
Beau Ashby suffered a broken hip requiring surgery this past 
week.  He is now home recovering. 
Ro Toon had an angiogram this past Friday at NWMC. 
Linda Sears had a pacemaker installed at WRMC this past 
Thursday. 
Seth Mohorn has an appt. June 27 in Little Rock with the 
oncologist and for further scans/blood work.   

KIDS’ CHURCH

Teachers Needed
RAVE Kids’ Church is in need of helpers to serve in the 1st 

- 3rd grade Kids’ Church.  Contact Rachel Emerson if you can 
help. 

Our Condolences

Extending Sympathy
Our brother in Christ, Charles Shumate, passed from 
this life on June 20.  His funeral service was held yesterday 
at the building.  We extend our sincere sympathy 
to his wife, Ann, and all of the Shumate family.  

Our thoughts and prayers go out to Debbie & Kurt 
Johnson on the loss of Kurt’s mother, Chloerene Johnson, 
from Rock Island, Illinois.  She passed away June 15.

Our sympathy is also extended to Carolyn Nease and 
Maxine Schaiff, on the loss of John Nease, Carolyn’s son and 
Maxine’s grandson.  The funeral was this past Wednesday.  

Elder to 
Contact 
Elder to contact in June with 
your prayer requests is: 
Joe Mohorn  387-8644

You’re invited!

Baby Shower
All ladies are invited to a “Sip and See” for Brooklyn Paige 
Tinsley today from 2:30 - 4:30 in the Small Fellowship 
Room. Amber and Taylor are  registered at Target and at 
Babylist.  

Youth Ministry

Green Valley Bible Camp
GVBC is right around the corner!  To register, go to 
raveyouth.org.  Click on events.  Scroll down to see the 
GVBC website.  Overnight camp is July 29-Aug. 4 - $120.  
Day Camp is July 30 - Aug. 2 - $60.   

Youth Ministry

Caleb Says...
Secularization + Pluralism = Privatization

I had the pleasure this week of attending Uplift again 
and hearing B. Chris Simpson speak. He told us that 
this is the most deathly formula of our time. This 
equation is the great reversal of this generation. 

At one point in my life, I was a “don’t let the peas touch 
the potatoes” kind of guy. Now I just mix it all into a 
nice pile of deliciousness which is the exact opposite 
of secularization. Secularization tells us that we ought 
to have our life compartmentalized. Your peas cannot 
touch the potatoes on the plate! This carries over into 
every aspect of our lives. Our work life must be separate 
from our home life. Our personal life must be separate 
from our public one and can you imagine what would 
happen if we let our spiritual life spill over into any of 
those? Secularization forces us to section off our lives. 

Pluralism is the idea that there are many truths, all of which 
are equally true. Odds are that you could probably think 
of many times where pluralism has been played out on 
the world stage. We see competing ideologies going at it, 
both claiming to be the truth. As Christians, we treat other 
ideologies with respect, but we also must believe that there 
is truth in the fact that Jesus is the way. What would happen 
if someone stood up and claimed that there was one truth?

When your life is sectioned off, you are told that your 
faith is not the only truth, and then you believe it, our 
spiritual lives become privatized. What should be the 
most public, all-encompassing part of our lives is forced 
into its own little compartment that is pulled out in only 
certain contexts. The results are catastrophic. Like B. 
Chris said, this is the most deathly formula of our time. 

Jesus’ ministry was a primarily and profoundly public 
one! Jesus did not shy away or allow his life to be 
compartmentalized. His relationship with the Father spilled 
over into every part of his life. In other words, Jesus was all 
about letting the peas touch the potatoes. My prayer for 
you this week is that you don’t fall into this trap of believing 
your faith should be a private affair. Let Jesus influence 
your work life, home life, private life, and public life. 

June & July

Summer Series 2018
Join us for our Summer Series on Wednesday evenings!   
This year’s theme is “What in the World is God Doing?” 
– Looking at God’s Activity Near and Far. Don’t forget our 
fellowship meals that will take place in the multi-purpose 
building during June and July; these meals are available for 
$3 per person, $1.50 per child, with a $10 per family max. 

June 27 - Nick Hamilton (Little Rock) 
July 3 - Denny Kruse (Rocketdyne Rd, Neosho)  
July 11 - Alonzo Rojo (Iglesia de Cristo) (VBS week) 
July 18 - Josh Bundy (Bentonville)  
July 25 - Chris Shelby (Missions Resource Network, Dallas)

Children’s Ministry

Vacation Bible School
VBS will be held Sunday - Wednesday nights, July 8-11, 
from 6:00-8:00 for preschoolers (age 3 by January of this 
year) through 5th graders who have recently graduated.  
There are many ways to help with decorating, drama, crafts, 
games, teaching, and snack prep.  There is a sign-up sheet in 
the foyer or you can contact Rhonda Asencio.   Go to racoc.
net to register your children.     


